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TB Stakeholder Forum
Meeting 7
25th June 2019 @ 2.30pm

Boardroom, Backweston Campus, Celbridge, Co. Kildare

Minutes
Present: Michael Cronin Chairman, Ray Doyle ICOS, Joe Collins ORNUA, Pat Farrell IFA, Hugh Farrell ICSA, Lorcan McCabe ICMSA, Kevin Twomey, Conor Mulvihill Dairy Industry Ireland, Thomas Duffy  MACRA, Joe Burke Bord Bia.  DAFM: Michael Sheahan, Eoin Ryan, Philip Breslin, Colm Forde, Rosanne Greene (Secretary).
Observers: Neassa Fitzgibbon ICSA, Tomás Bourke IFA, Áine O’Connell ICMSA. DAFM: Donal Mooney, James O’Keeffe.
Apologies: Simon More UCD, Conor Geraghty Veterinary Ireland, John Mee Teagasc, Jerry Lecky NPWS, Deborah Meghen Coillte,  Padraic Fogarty Irish Wildlife Trust, Joe Ryan Meat Industry Ireland.
1. Introduction - Chairman Michael Cronin.
2. Minutes and action points Meeting 6.
i. IFA requested an amendment to point 2. ii. to reflect their view that decision makers at the Forum should reflect those who contribute financially to the TB Programme. IFA further clarified that in their view membership of the Forum is a separate matter and IFA have no issue with the current members. The Chairman commented that the Forum as a whole had a role in decision making. 
ii. DAFM outlined that in excess of 100 more farm families have experienced a TB restriction to date in 2019 relative to 2018. This marks another year of stasis in the eradication programme. While DAFM has reflected on proposals to increase compensation rates, its view is that if any additional resources are to be provided for the TB programme, these should be focussed on measures which further the goal of eradication. This represents the best use of resources in supporting farm families. IFA expressed dissatisfaction that there would be no increase to rates of compensation. ICMSA, Macra and ORNUA indicated that the primary concern for them is the development of additional measures which can further the eradication of TB. 

3. Discussion on draft interim report

i. Some amendments were made to the text of the report.

ii. It was agreed that inconclusives that pass a retest would be blood tested immediately and again at 6 months and yearly intervals thereafter. DAFM will pay for the blood tests. DAFM are to improve communications to farmers regarding inconclusives.

iii. Classification of enhanced support herds was discussed as outlined in the report and it was agreed that the Governance body would discuss the detail. DAFM will pay for a pre-movement test, up to four times each year, for these enhanced support herds and the validity period of the test will be set at 60 days. IFA suggested the enhanced supports should be targeted in the first instance at herds that are currently restricted.

iv. It was clarified that calves over the age of 6 weeks have to be tested prior to movement as it is a regulatory requirement. MII emphasised the importance of this given our live trade with the Netherlands. DAFM has recently issued a policy allowing for the creation of Controlled Calf Rearing Units to cater for calves from restricted herds.
v. IFA have no objection to farmers being told their own herd’s risk classification through correspondence with DAFM but object to it being used publicly. ICMSA and MACRA see an advantage to herd classification for clear herds in blackspot areas. ICOS want efforts focussed on eradicating disease at herd level while minimising any potential impact on trade. 
vi. Overall the draft interim report was agreed with some amendments. While IFA accepted individual points within the report, with some amendments, they stated they will not support the report unless DAFM reconsiders IFA proposals for an increase in compensation.

vii. A revised report, along with minutes from this meeting are to be circulated to all members for review. The report will then be sent to the Minister for consideration. 

4. Summary and closure of meeting
i. Chairman Michael Cronin closed the meeting and expressed thanks to all who participated in what has been a very productive and positive process with great strides being made today. Michael Sheahan thanked the Chairman for all his work in bringing the Forum to a successful conclusion. 
ii. This was the last meeting of the Forum. It is anticipated that the Governance body will convene in the second half of 2019.
